
COUNTY OF HENRICO, VIRGINIA 

ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

November 8, 2019 

 

The Henrico County Electoral Board convened a meeting on Friday, November 8, 2019 

at 2:00 p.m. in the Administration Building Annex, Henrico County Government Center, 

Parham and Hungary Spring Roads, Henrico County, Virginia.  Those present at the 

meeting were: 

 

PRESENT 

Stephen A. Bryant, Chair, Electoral Board 

Robert Shippee, Vice-Chair, Electoral Board 

Cathy Woodson, Secretary, Electoral Board 

Mark Coakley, General Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Anne Marie Middlesworth, Deputy Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Leslie Funn, Administrative Assistant, Voter Registration and Elections 

Allen Layne, Voting Machine Technician Supervisor, Voter Registration and Elections 

Willie J. Call, Jr., Voting Machine Technician, Voter Registration and Elections 

Tammy Beard, Public Observer 

 

 

 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 2:01 p.m.   

 

 Provisional Ballots: November 5, 2019, General Election 

 

The Registrar’s office researched 204 provisional ballots, from the November 5, 2019, General 

Election. Mr. Coakley asked the electoral board to accept the recommendations for: 

 

• Accepted: 79 Provisional ballots 

 

• Denied: 125 Provisional ballots 

 

 

On motion of Mr. Shippee, and seconded by Mrs. Woodson and by unanimous vote, the board has 

accepted the recommendation, of the General Registrar and the Registrar’s staff for counting 

 79 qualified provisional ballots and denying 125 non-qualified provisional ballots.  

  

 

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

Aye     Nay 

            Stephen A. Bryant 

            Robert Shippee 

Cathy Woodson 

 

 

 

The Electoral Board began opening the qualified provisional ballots, from the  

November 5, 2019, General Election, for scanning.  

 

 



Public Comments 

None 

 

Other Business 

Mr. Bryant and the Electoral Board members commended the Registrar’s office and 

Voting Machine Technicians for the best job performance during the 2019 November 

election in Virginia. 

The Election Abstracts were signed to certify the 2019-November General Election held 

in Henrico County. 

 

Good of the Order 

None 

 

 

Adjournment 

There being no further business, on motion of Mrs. Woodson, seconded by Mr. Shippee, 

and by unanimous vote, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:04 p.m.  

 

 

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

  Aye     Nay 

            Stephen Bryant 

            Robert Shippee 

Cathy Woodson 

             

 

 

 

  

 

 

_________________________________       ______________________________ 

 Stephen Bryant, Chair        Robert Shippee, Vice-Chair  

 

 

 

 

_________________________________ 

          Cathy Woodson, Secretary 


